State Of Palestine

Ministry of Education

D. G. of Assessment, Evaluation & Examinations

اليوم: الاثنين التاريخ: 16 / 08 /2021م مدة الامتحان: 3:15 مجموع العلامات: (150) علامة



دولة فلسطين وزارة التربية والتعليم الإدارة العامة للقياس والتقويم والامتحانات

فرع: الأدبي

المبحث: اللغة الإنجليزية

الورقة: -

Reading comprehension: (50 points)

Question Number One: (30 points)

Read the texts and do the tasks below:

TEXT A:

As a parent, I'm becoming increasingly worried about the effect communications technology is having on young people. My fourteen-year-old son seems to spend hours every day texting or chatting online, or updating his social media page. He says he's going to do his homework, but an hour or two later still hasn't started <u>it</u>, and I can't help feeling that he's wasting so much time on this instead of doing useful things, or even just being with his friends and communicating with real people.

Is all this texting affecting young people's ability to use language properly? Is there a danger that they could become addicted to technology? What potential dangers are out there in the online world? I don't know enough about these new technologies to be able to answer questions like these.

TEXT B:

Like it or not, today's young people are the connected generation. A recent study in the US found that nearly a quarter of teenagers use social media sites at least ten times a day and <u>75%</u> own mobile phones. Texting is now the main form of communication for young people. The figures obviously vary between countries, but the one thing we can predict is that they will continue to rise.

Inevitably, this has led to panic among parents, teachers and other adults. But are these fears justified? Not according to Dr Amy Lehane, who has studied exactly how young people are using technology. 'If you look back,' she says, 'you find the same panic reaction from older people to the growth of the telephone or television. Often it comes from a fear of something they don't understand, but our research indicates that young people are quite capable of telling the difference between the online world and the real world, or between the types of language used for texts and job applications. They're also very aware of the possible negative effects of technology: they know, for example, that it's not a good idea to post a message like 'I'm having a party next Saturday' on a public site.'

A. Decide which of the two texts talks about the following:		(4 points)
1. Parents' questions and enquiries.	(Text)	
2. We should learn to trust young people more . (Text)	
3. Facts and numbers about young generation's use of technology.	(Text)	
4. Things were different when I was young.	(Text)	
B. Answer the following questions:	,	(8 points)
1. What annoys parents a lot in general?		
2. What does the parent prefer his son to do in his free time?		
a b		
3. Why does Dr. Amy have good information about the subject?		
4. How does Dr. Amy explain older people's panic towards young's u	ise of technology	y?
C. Decide whether these statements are True or False:		(6 points)
1. The major way for teenagers now to keep in touch is sending short	messages. ()
2. The numbers of using technology are nearly the same between cour	itries. ()
3. Dr. Amy is against the unjustified fear that older people feel.	()

ام 2021	الثانية لع	الدورة:	رقة:	الو		الفرع: الأدبى	نجليزية	تابع أسئلة مبحث: اللغة الأن
D. Write	الثانية لع what the foll	owing pro	noun an	d nun	ıber m	<u>:</u> ight refer t	0:	تابع أسئلة مبحث: اللغة الإن (4 points)
1. it (t 2. 75%	ext A): (text B)							
E. Comp	lete the missi	ng inform	ation in	the tal	ble fron	n the texts	above:	(8 points)
	l-year-old son							
		_		b)			
				C	:			
2.The U	S latest study	showed that	at:	a	l			
	•							
				b)			
3.Reason	ns to be positi	ve about th	e future	a				
	g to Dr. Amy			b)			
0	NIl TD	(20	- 4>	•				
	Number Tw e text and do							
				v's wo	orld it i	s important	that we requ	larly revise what we
								loing things and
								duce costs and make
our proce	sses more effe	ective and	efficient.	Creati	ivity is t	he key to in	creasing pro	ofits.
								ces. In this article,
		important	ways whi	ich are	: using	the latest te	chnology and	d responding to
	demands.	1	:					
								npressive, we should technology can make
	ice to our cust			ic. It is	mport	ant to consi	der now the	technology can make
				mers'	demand	ds by chang	ing what is o	on offer. By listening
								out about what is that
								up with times. When
								ces, they introduced
	salads, while i	•	-	r-size	option	from their i	nenus.	(0)
A. Comp	lete the follow				• •			(9 points)
	1- 1 ne	results of	conside	ring n	ew idea	s and ways	s in business	are:
			<u> </u>					
			•					
	2- Way	s a compa	nv can b	e crea	tive wi	th its prod	ucts and ser	vices:
	J					F		
	<u> </u>							
1	e wnetner the							(6 points)
	ssential to rev							()
	st technologies ning to custon							()
	onald's restau							()
	the correct a		inot cital	.50a ii	11101	ia silice tile	j biarioa.	(2 points)
	best title of th							(- F)
1	chnology now		B. Cr	eativit	y in bus	siness.	C. Busine	ess News
2. The	underlined p		<u>em</u> (line	9) ref	ers to:			
l A.tec	chnologies		B. cus	stomer	'S		C. produc	ts

لعام 2021	الدورة: الثانيه	الورقه:	الفرع: الادبي	تابع اسئله مبحث: اللغه الانجليزيه
D. Complete t	the following sente	nces with words	s from the text:	(3 points)
1. We should	change what is on	offer to respond	to customers'	·
				with
		Vocabular	y: (30 points)	
Ouestion Nun	nber Three: (30 po	_	y. (30 points)	
-	` -		ب الطالب عن خمسة اقسام ف	يتكون هذا السؤال من ستة اقسام يجيد
		-	s with words from th	•
P			yment - puzzle - s	_
1. Many grad	luates are looking f		-	
	_			
•	ow the key to this h	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
			discussion.	
P. Complete t	ha gantanaag with	wanda fnam tha	how	(6 nointa)
b. Complete t	he sentences with		revealed - lack	(6 points)
1 The resea				mt phonog among shildren
				rt phones among children.
		_	t I mentioned is the mo	_
			in the Health Care stor	res.
4. All 5	01	study is Law. 11	le likes it very much.	
C. Complete t	the sentences using	the appropriat	te prepositions in the	box: (6 points)
r		between - fro		
1 He was sa			esult as he didn't study	J , well
			e needs to practice mo	
			hoose	
		•	the	
D. Match prei	fixes with suitable	words then use	them to complete the	e sentences: (6 points)
mis- / c	co- / under / over	cha	arge / operation / p	aid / heard
1. We want	to thank you for yo	ur	and continuo	us support.
			what s	
	ıgh Ali is			
			tourists while	e shopping.
E. Complete t	he sentences with	suitable phrasa	l verbs from the box:	(6 points)
	take ove	r - put up - t	curned out - take o	ff
1. Sinophari	m is	to be a	suitable vaccine for C	Covid 19.
2. The plane	e will	in a minute .	Please be sure that yo	Covid 19. our seatbelts are fastened.
3. Who will		the leadership of	f the club next year?	
4. He was v	isiting the town for	few days, so I	him	in my apartment.
F Cincle 41	ne correct answer:			((nainta)
			receipt) of the good	(6 points)
-		-	ction / job applicatio	
	<u> </u>	_	et share / market va	
			n time / in time) to ca	
•		- '	•	- -

لعام 2021	الدورة: الثانيه	ي الورقه:	الفرع: الادبي	اللغه الانجليزيه	تابع اسئله مبحث:
		Language: (30 pc	oints)		
Section A: (2	Opoints)				
	mber Four: (20 poi	ints)			
		ان يجيب عن اثنين فقط only	وعلى المشترك	ثلاثة اسئلة A, B, C	يتكون هذا القسم من
		ith the correct tense of			
1. How ofte	nyo	ou t	to the cinema	i?. (go)	
2. Majd	a photog	graph of me while I		the seeds. (t a	
3. You shou	ıld go to bed. You _		on comp	ater for over two	hours. (play)
4. We	h	is plan before we accepyou.	ted it.	(discuss)	
			((approach)	
	se the correct answer		1 11	1 6 .	(4 points)
_	· - ·	ou (must have / could		•	doaton
-	_	etting worse. He (must			doctor.
		e) solved the problem interview. You (shouldr		-	a late
4. 100 WCIC	about to miss the m	iterview. Tou (should)	T thave / co	——————————————————————————————————————	j iaic.
B. 1. Circle	the correct answer	•			(4 points)
1. Don't sto	op (to try / trying)	to win the competition	. You may	succeed later.	
2. Deema p	romised her mother	(not to make / not ma	aking) more	mistakes.	
3. They did	ln't even offer (to pa	y / paying). Oh, that's	awful!		
4. He can s	till remember (bein	g / to be) in hospital wh	nen he was fi	ve.	
		ig the words between b			(6 points)
1. I didn't	ask the doctor abour	t the final report.	(I regret))	
2. Manal hid	d the cause of the acc	 cident	(She shoul		
	we went to see last v		(We wish		
4. Fareed le	ft his present job bef	Fore finding a new one.	(He regr	ets)	
	ose the correct answ		T've cet a	ary mlama ti alkata	(4 points)
		ve) to Canada tomorrov	_		
		o sink / sinking), there			
	•	you think / are you the now. She (looks / is lo	•		
	ort the following qu	,	oking) nerv		(6 points)
	do you usually mee				(o points)
	sked Sameer	•			
	you be back soon?"				
	d her				
	you ever seen such				
1 aske	d my friend	nmarizing these days?"			
The te	an nover are you sun	imarizing these days!			
Section B: (1)	0 points) mber Five: (10 poi	nts)			
Quesuon Nul From this sec	mber Five: (10 pon ction answer Two n	nts) arts only عن قسمين فقط	A بحيب الطالب	ن ثلاثة اقسام B. C.	يتكون هذاالسوال م
	the correct answer:		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	., 2, 0,	(3 points)
		es. The weather foreca	st says it's (going to snow / s	` • ′
	-	ll) get a visa . His passp	•		<i>5 /</i>
	`	's concert (may / will) s			

انيه لعام 2021	الدورة: الث	الورقه:	رع: الأدبي	الفر	: اللغه الانجليزيه	تابع اسئله مبحث
2. Rewrite the set 1. Kamal has just a						re: (2 points)
I. Italiai ilas jast <u>a</u>	SILCU SOILLOUIC U	o repuir the co	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		
2. How normally d	o you <u>ask some</u>	one to service y	our car?			
P 1 Correct the fel	lowing contone	os (thoro is One	mistaka in	oook con	tongo):	(3 points)
B. 1. Correct the fol 1. What have you			e mistake m	each sen	tence):	(3 points)
2. He works in the	e afternoons but	today he takes h				-
3. The new engine			project			
2. Add question to	tags to the sente	ences below:				(2 points)
1. Dina and Mun 2. She's sent us t	ia never wear un	iforms,		?		
	,		?	ı		
C. 1. Choose the co						(2 points)
1. What (happe						
2. Fuad (may /			raining . I do	oubt 1t.		(2 • • • •
2. Report the follo						(3 points)
1. "It's not a goo						
My teacher tol	d me that	1 1.1 22				_
2. "Don't over tr	ain, it is bad for	your health."				
The doctor was	rned Sameer aga	unst				<u></u>
		Literature: (25 points)			
Choose one of the tv	wo stories and a	nswer its quest	سئلتها :tions	وأجب عن أ،	احدة من القصتين	اختر و
	R	Romeo and Juli	et (25 points	s)		
Section A: (10 poin					** **.	
Question Number S			(سؤال اجباري		(40 • ()
A. Choose the corre		99 XX71	41 • 6) (T) 1	0	(10 points)
1. "Now my life is in						
A. Romeo to Juliet				. Romeo t		
2. At the party, Ron	neo is willing to	give up his nai	me for	1 11	• 	
A. Juliet's love			C	. ending the	ne rignt	
3. Romeo says that.				: - 1- 4 :		
A. a jewel	B. the mod			ightning		
4. Romeo isn't afrai					•	
A. changeable like a					ng to disappea	Ι
5. Juliet's face goes	B. confiden					
A. proud				embarrasse		
6. Tybalt is so angry A. attends the party					balt rat-catch	
1 0				-		CI
7. Romeo joins the f						
A. kill Mercutio	1	•		C. kill Ty	Dait	
8. After killing Tyba		το				
	B. hide in		C. leave			
9. "Damn both your		dying." Who s	•			
A. Mercutio	B. Tybalt		C. Ber			
10. The peace between	en the two fam	ilies is a result			events.	
A. peaceful	B. tragic		C. frier	ndly		
Section B: (15 point	es)					
Question Number S		points)				
From this section an		_ ′	علم المشترك ان	9 A. B. C	من اد بعة اقسام [يتكون هذا السوال
A. Decide whether t				J 11, 10, C,		points)
	_			4i	(3	, homes)
1. There are no break		• •	-		()
2. Lord Capulet agree	es that Tybalt sh	ould fight Rome	eo at the par	ty.	()

لعام 2021	الدورة: التانية	الورفه:	الفرع: الأدبي	4 الأنجليزيه	تابع اسئله مبحت: اللعة
3 Juliet decides t	o send a messeno	er to Romeo so	that they arrange their	marriage	()
	()				
4. Mercutio fights	()				
5. Juliet's beauty	has made Romeo	strong and reac	ly to fight.		()
" Put your sword 1. Who says thin 3. When?	d away! Or use it	t to help me ke			(5 points)
C Amarron the fo	llarring arrastion	~~			(5 m o im to)
	ollowing question balt recognize Ro		y?		(5 points)
2. Why does Pr	ince Escalus decid	le not to punish	Romeo with death?		
3. Why doesn't	Romeo know abo	out Friar Lauren	ce's plan?		
4. How does Pr	ince Escalus desc	ribe the men wh	o are fighting?		
5. Why does Ju	liet's situation get	worse after Ro	meo left Verona?		_
Juliet wak The Nurse Juliet drir Juliet's bo	kes up to find Rong e calls Juliet's pare lacks the mixture; the dy is taken to the	neo is dead so si ents who are als he Nurse finds h Capulets' tomb	he stabs herself with his o sure Juliet has died. er and believes she is one and so he drinks the position.	is knife.	n: (5 points)
G - 4° - 1 - (10 -	. • . 4	King Lear	(25 points)		
Section A: (10 p Question Number		ooints)	هذا السؤال اجباري		
A. Choose the co	he King of	·			(10 points)
A. France			C. Italy		
2. Goneril and R	kegan give Lear _		descriptions of th	ieir love.	
	B. realisti			•	• 43
			see Regan because he	is angry v	vith
A. Cordella	B. Goneri	II s nusband	C. Goneril		
4. Regan blames	D. Edgar	_ior Eugar's ev himaalf	ril plan to kill his fath C. Lear and his l	er.	
A. Euliluliu	D. Eugar oidea to beln Vin	illilisell a I oo n b oosuge	C. Lear and ms i	angnis	
A he feels sorry	to for Lear R. be w	g Lear because	e o like him C. Cornwa	ll talle him	not to
			ucester so he won't be		
			C. taking Lear		
71. Illiang Luga 7. Alhany feels t	hat Goneril is evi	il hecanse she k	nas	. a side	
A loved Edmun	nd R though	ht he's week	C. helped Rega	an to make	I ear mad
			g him to C. find Lear		•
•	B. find (
	_		as they want to		•
_	ower B. win to		C. marry Edmu	na	
10.Who wins the			O 771 7 11		
A. The French a	rmy B. The l	English armv	C. The Italian	army	

2021	الدورة: الثانية لعام	الورقة:	الفرع: الأدبي	اللغة الإنجليزية	مبحث:	تابع أسئلة
Section	B : (15 points)					
	on Number Seven:				(15 po	
l	his section answer Three or	-		، اربعة أسئلة C, D ,		
l	ide whether the following	_			(5 poi	ints)
l	neril orders her servant to	•			()
	nund cuts his arm because		ther to feel sorry for hi	m.	()
l	nund is pretending to be p			11.1.01	()
l	en Gloucester and Edgar r			wild flowers.	()
o. Eag	gar tells his father who he	is before his dea	<u>un.</u>			
l	l the following quotation		-		(5 poi	ints)
l	e like flies and the gods a	ire like cruel litt	le boys; they torment	and kill us for j	fun."	
l	The is the speaker?		0			
l	Why couldn't the listener at	_				-
3. W	Why is the speaker so angry	y and sad?				
C. Ansv	wer the following questio	ons:			(5 poi	nts)
l	ow does Edmund turn his		s half-brother?			
			·			
2. W	hy does Lear say that Gor	neril must love h	im twice as much as I	Regan ?		
3. W	hy does the servant sudden	enly attack Cor	nwall?			_
4. H	ow does Lear think poor a	and rich people a	re punished for their c	rimes?		
5. V	Vhat makes Lear happy to	go to prison?				
l	er the events after Corde		O	ha tagathar ag	, _	oints)
	Cordelia forgives Lear ar The King of France and O				alli.	
	Lear wakes up confused					
	Cordelia is so sad to find	Lear mad but he	er doctor gives him me	edicine to be we		n.
	Gloucester warns Kent to	take Lear to Do	over in order to be safe	e with Cordelia.		
		Writing:	(15 points)			
<u> </u>	Question Number Eight:	(15 points)				
(Choose ONE of the follow	ving topics:	وضوعين	عا واحدا من احد اله	ب موضو	اكتب
<u>forn</u>	are Suzan Ali , you are int to Dar Al-Ibda' Centre a e notes may help you:	terested in embro pplying for a "H	oidery and sewing in g and-made crafts" four	general. Write <u>a</u> ndation course.	n appli	<u>ication</u>
*Expl	ain the reasons for choosing about how you expect yo			sperience in this	field.	
about * Expl	are Sameer , you live in Nath the possibility of training ain the purpose of your let r to provide more details in	for 3 weeks as tter. *Introduce	a telecommunication	engineer.		
		ا ع رو دو				